TRAVELIN’ ON  by Frank Plewa
Shortly before the date for the 2001 Northeast Regional test, we learned of the passing of one of our long time members, GMHR – WR Craigdarricks Travelin’ Travis, better known as “Travis.”  He was a little man disguised as a Border Collie in a tri-colored suit.  Travis was, as many of you know, a very talented and special dog.  The “Travelin” in his name fit him well because he went many places, including the NAHRA INVITATIONAL and the cover of the NAHRA NEWS.  He was a master of birds, agility, tracker, the obvious herder and I believe I have been told, did a little two-step in his time.  Smart as a whip, he even trained a few two-leggers as he made his way through our lives.

I first met Travis and Robin in the early 90’s at the now defunct Patuxent River Retriever Club training session in Maryland.  Travis and I hit it off right away, but it took his two-legger a little while to warm up.  Robin joined NPRC a short time later and started to make many journeys to Pennsylvania to train with us.
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Travis and our Magic trained many hours for and ran through NAHRA Senior together.  This included getting their Grandmaster Titles at about the same time and attending the same Invitational.  Little known fact, Travis was NPRC’s first GMHR and the only Border ever to do it!  Not bad for a dog whose genes don’t lend themselves to excessive water travel!  

As Robin knows, many in the hunt test program were not happy to see Travis get where he did, but she handled the situations well (usually by kicking their butts in various tests).  I can remember one situation in particular, mostly because I got to be a willing participant in the payback.  A gentleman from New Jersey happened to be voicing his opinion of how a certain longhaired dog should not be participating in a NAHRA senior test with his beloved black Labrador.  It just so happened that the longhaired dog was Travis and the ear he was frosting was mine.  He made these comments despite the fact that his pride and joy was already warming the bench because he couldn’t find his own derriere with all four paws.  Hearing this, I proceeded to educate the troubled man on the danger of speaking in this manner to someone to whom he was unacquainted and that I would be grateful if he would watch this outcast perform and give me his honest opinion again at the day’s conclusion.  To my surprise, he was man enough to say he was wrong and was actually bragging old Travis up to his buddies.

After receiving his GMHR, Robin retired Travis from the field.  While a lot of you will only remember Travis the elder statesman, he was truly a special gun dog who I would always have room for in my blind.  Our hearts go out to you Robin; we all know how much Travis meant to you.  While you have lost your special friend, your life was certainly enriched with Travis travelin’ through it.  Now he is travelin’ on with some of ours at the perfect pond, doing the perfect triple with a blind.

